M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

Randy Poe, Superintendent



Maria Brown, Chairperson



Board Members

DATE:
August 3, 2016
RE:
Change Order #1 – Ryle High School Additions/Renovations

BG#15-281



There is seven changes to the above project.
Proposal 1R – Credit deletions for items not required per the final building department review.  This includes a credit for deleted fire doors at one location and fire rated shaft wall assembly over a bulkhead area.  

DEDUCT - $8,129
Proposal 3 – Credit for removing the acoustical baffles from the weight room.  It was determined that the acoustic condition would be more than adequate as designed ad we were having second thoughts as to the durability of acoustic panels in a weight room area.  DEDUCT - $10,500

Proposal 7 – Replace the existing s15 storm structure with a precast manhole to allow for installation of the new 15” pipes which are replacing the existing 13” pipes.  The existing store structure would not allow for the new installation.  ADD - $1,621

Proposal 9R – Core drilling a 14” hole in the concrete footing going into the courtyard to allow connection of a pipe run.  There was no way to determine the full depth and size of the existing footing prior to excavating.  

ADD - $780

Proposal 10 – Adjust the manholes to avoid a conflict with an existing cast iron line running at the south wall of the cafeteria.  We were unable to determine the exact elevation of this line prior to excavation.  ADD - $981

Proposal 12 – Change storm sewer piping under building from HDPE to PVC as required by the building department.  ADD - $1,406

Proposal 14 – Credit for site sanitary under the two-story classroom addition which did not need to be replaced since the existing was determined to be compliant.  DEDUCT - $10,941

Total amount of change order – Deduct - $24,782



I recommend the board accept CO#1, as presented.


Eric K. McArtor





Chief Operating Officer/Deputy Superintendent
